
October 3, 2023, Special City Council Meeting Public Comment Notes 

22 attendees 

 

 Lisa Swarthout-asked about the difference in #s between incidents and fire calls for service. 

 Asked about how Covid impacted the number of calls for service and suggested looking at 6-

month trends. 

 Buckley- asked why this isn’t being proposed as a county tax as proposed it only benefits.  

 Asked why the City did not support Measure V. 

 Virginia- asked about how the City could assist in grants for the public, specifically fire-wise 

communities. 

 Robin Galvin-Davies- asked how the community would know the money is being spent on what 

was promised. 

 Pam Young- loved the idea of more vegetation management, zone zero, and wants more 

community education about how the City’s code compliance process is complaint driven. 

 Martin Wood- ISO rating, wanted numbers on fire budgets for the last 10 and 5 years. 

 Tom Last- requested answers in writing to NCCA’s questions and asked if turf was safe during 

fires. 

 Asked how many firefighters are staffed and how many live outside of Nevada County.  

 Matthew Coulter-asked about coordinated green waste pickups, park clean ups, house on Clark 

St 

 Asked if this measure would have an oversight committee and how many years the sunset clause 

would be for. 

 


